Glenn Spencer
March 11, 2018
Engl 470-1
[bookmark: _GoBack]Union of Citizens for Better Roads
1111 Calamity Street
New Star City Texas 67711

March 11, 2018

Jessica Stone
101 Main Street 
New Star City, Texas 67711

Dear Ms. Stone:

Something critical to efficient commerce and by extension a healthy city economy is good and properly maintained roads. Good roads ensure smoother traffic and the transportation of commerce throughout the city. New Star City does not have good or properly maintained roads due to egregious potholes. The potholes, located along main street which is also the biggest road and commerce center of our fair city, have been the cause of several main accident in the past several months. 
The latest accident that occurred due to the potholes was an 18-wheeler overturning and spilling its load of furbys all over the street. The cleanup from the accident took 9 hours and resulted in the loss of business for an entire day for over 38% of the stores located on main street. The estimated loss of revenue is $800,000 which translates to $150,000 lost in tax revenue for New Star City. 
Action needs to be taken to ensure that the loss of business does not occur again. Not only would repair of the potholes along main street result in no more loss of tax revenue due to accidents but would increase business along main street driving the tax revenue generated up. The generation of more tax revenue once the road is repaired from the expected increase in business would pay off any cost of repairs in the short term and act as a solid investment for the city for years to come. 
The city council needs to contact Big Bob’s Pothole and Road repair services to fix the potholes along main street. Why this company needs to be contacted is because of the city’s use of their services in the past and how good of a job they did then. They must be contacted now and repairs completed before July 4th which is New Star City’s biggest tourist day of the year and highest grossing day as well. The city council also needs to set up a recurring schedule for maintenance on all city managed roads to ensure the issue never reaches such critical heights again. 

Sincerely, 
Matt Damon
President of Union of Citizens for Better Roads
